

56 Prospect Street P.O. Box 270 Hartford, CT 06141-0270

Kathleen M. Shanley Manager – Transmission Siting Tel: 860-728-4527

February 28, 2017

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

Energy Exempt Modification Conditions and Notification of Completion

Dear Ms Bachman:

The Connecticut Light and Power Company, doing business as Eversource Energy ("Eversource"), is in receipt of a January 12, 2017 letter from you informing Eversource of deficiencies, with respect to compliance with requirements for two of the exempt modifications that it had previously received from the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council"). Specifically, for the following exempt modifications:

- EM-EVER-084-150423e in Milford (Devon Substation Control House)
- EM-EVER-094-150430e in Newington (modifications to East New Britain Substation)

With this response Eversource is informing the Council that the work approved under EM-EVER-084-150423e was completed on April 15, 2016.

With respect to EM-EVER-094-150430e, on January 12, 2017 Eversource received a second extension for this work (until December 2017).

In both of the above cases Eversource failed to provide prompt notification to the Council and I apologize for any inconvenience this oversight has caused. Eversource is reviewing its internal processes to ensure that controls that are in place to provide timely notifications to the Council are strictly adhered to.

Should you or other Council members have any questions regarding this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me via e-mail at kathleen.shanley@eversource.com or telephone at (860) 728-4527.

Sincerely,

Kathleen M. Shanley